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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $8.9 billion for new and upgraded schools. This 
targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world-class public education.  

Project overview 

The upgrade to Cammeray Public School will replace demountable buildings with 4 new permanent 
classrooms and 2 practical activities areas in a new two-storey building. The new building will 
include a lift and covered walkways.  

Progress summary 

We have completed the design of the new building, and the construction tender is being prepared. 
The tender will be released by mid March 2025, and we anticipate that the contract will be awarded 
to a builder by mid 2025.  

The upgrade works are permitted without planning consent; however, the likely impacts of the 
proposal must be assessed in a Review of Environmental Factors. 

Stage 1 playground update 

Construction of the new playground began during the summer holidays. The contractors have cleared 

the site, installed some sandstone paving, steps and started the timber work. Work to install the 

playground equipment has also started. We expect the playground to be completed by mid 2025. 

Next steps  

We will continue to work with the school through the Project Reference Group (PRG) to finalise the 
internal finishes, furniture and landscaping for the upgrade. 

Once the builder has been appointed, they will work on a detailed design for the upgrade and 
establish a construction timeline. We anticipate construction to begin in mid 2025 and will provide a 
more precise schedule once the builder has been appointed.  
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More information 

You can find more information about the project at  edu.nsw.link/CammerayPS or by 
scanning the QR code. 

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure 
during business hours on the contact details below. 
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New building with lift (subject to change) 

 

New classroom (subject to change)  
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